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SCHOOLS DIVISION OF LANAO DEL NORTE

September 19, 2022

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No.452Z s. 2022

DISSEMINATION OF RM No.578 5.2022
(Profiling of Organized Classes for K-3 Learners)

To:  Public Schools District Supervisors/Coordinating School Principals
Public Elementary School Heads
K-3 Teachers
All Others Concerned

1. Regarding the attached DM-CI 2022-328 titled Profiling of Organized
Classes for K-3 Learners, the Department of Education (DepEd), through
the Bureau of Learning Delivery-Teaching and Learning Division (BLD-
TLD), this Office would like to request all elementary schools to populate
the online survey in connection with the implementation of Mother Tongue
Based Multilingual Education (MTB-MLE).

2. Kindly accomplish the survey form through the following link:
https:/ /bit.ly/3pV8omO.

3. Immediate and widest dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

E@?.BE TO L. OPLENARIA, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent

ATCH.: As stated
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index
Under the following subjects:

CURRICULUM MTB-MLE Profiling of K-3 Learners
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September 15, 2022
REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

No. 7% , s. 2022

PROFILING OF ORGANIZED CLASSES FOR K-3 LEARNERS

To: Schools Division Superintendents
Assistant Schools Division Superintendents
All Others Concerned

1. Regarding the attached DM-CI-2022-328 titled Profiling of Organized
Classes for K-3 Learners, the Department of Education (DepEd), through the
Bureau of Learning Delivery-Teaching and Learning Division (BLD-TLD),
would like to request the field offices to populate the online survey to their

respective elementary schools in connection with the implementation of
Mother Tongue Based Multilingual Education (MTB-MLE).

2. Kindly accomplish the survey form through the following link:
https://bit.ly/3pV8omQ.

3. Please see the attachment for the complete details.
4. This Office directs the immediate and wide, dissemination of this

Memorandum. o

o a=——

DR. ARTURD B/ BAYOCOT, CESO III
egional Director

ATCH.: As stated

To be Indicated in the Perpetual Index
under the following subject:
MTB-MLE
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To' "DepEd V. Bicol Region" < 7
.~ reglo

Deped Cordlllera AdmlnlstratlvegR;‘?O@ deped.gov.ph>, Deptd Reglon IV-A CALABARZON Tue, Sep 13, 2022 at 1:49 pM

Department of Education Region 1(?«:;” <lcar@daped.gov.ph>l Depod |1 Cagayan Vallay <t <regiondo@deped.gov.ph>.

DepEd-ARMM <armm eg onw@depied.gov.phz Deped National Capitz| Rzg:g:i@d?@pgd.qov.pha

gion XIIl CARAGA < ncr@deped.gov.ph>

.gov.ph> D caraga@dopod.qov. . _
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Cc: nanelyn bol
yn.bontoyan@deped.gov.ph, GAUDENCIO LUIS SERRANO <gaudencio serrano@deped.gov.ph>
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Please find attached the a
: _ pproved DM-CI- - ili
Inomasion and aear v 1-2022-322 re Profiling of organized classes for K3 learners, for your

Kindly acknowledge receipt of this email.

Thank you.

Your feedback matters to us. Help us improve our services by answering this feedback form.

earning

This communication may conlain confidential or prvileg d i tion, and Is infended solely lor the Individual or antity lo whom il is oniginally addressed. Any disclosure. copying,
dissominalion, or any action taken in reliance lo it by athare, athar than tha intanriad raciplent, is strictly prohibiled. The opinions, conclusions, and statements expragsed in this
message are those of the sender and may not necessarly reflect the views of the Depariment of Educalion.
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Republic of the Philippines

Wepartment of Education

OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY FOR CURRICULUM AND INSTRUCTION

MEMORANDUM B
DM-CI-2022- 521

TO: All Regional Directors

Minister, Higher and Technical Education, BARMM

FROM: JOSE ERNESTO B. GM,A
Undersecretary for Curriculum and Instruction

SUBJECT: PROFILING OF ORGANIZED CLASSES FOR K-3
LEARNERS
DATE: 2 September 2022

In connection with the implementation of Mother Tongue Based Multilingual
Education (MTB-MLE), the Department of Education (DepEd) thru the
Bureau of Learning Delivery- Teaching and Learning Division (BLD-TLD)
would like to request the field offices to populate this online survey to their
respective elementary schools. The survey aims to profile number of organized
classes for K-3 learners in School Year 2022-2023.  Kindly accomplish the

survey form through the following link: https:/bit.ly/3pV8omQ.

Further, information will be used as a baseline data on our MTB-MLE
implementation. Likewise, we appeal to our Regional and Division Offices to
ensure that the survey will be answered by their respective schools. For
inquiries, kindly email Mr. Gaudencio Luis N. Serrano, Supervising Education
Program Specialist of  BLD-TLD through email at :
gaudencio.serrano@deped.gov.ph

Immediate dissemination of and strict compliance to the Memorandum is
directed.

1/F Bonifacio Building, DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City, Philippines
Direct Line: (632) 8633-7202/8687-4146
E-mail: uci@deped.gov.ph
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